326 W MADISON ST CHICAGO TELEPHONE ANDOVER 1234

Mr. Forrest C. Allen Director of Physidal Education University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Phog:

Surely appreciate your taking the pains you did in nominating the men and to list them in the order of your selection. Also the additional names you listed.

I certainly like that first fifteen you selected particularly and wouldn't mind putting them on the floor against any basketball squad.

I am still hoping that you are going to be able to be with us during one of the All-Star classics. The Phillips "66" team is attempting to make arrangements to appear on the All-Star card in the preliminary inasmuch as we have an opening game preceding the All-Star clash. They have a lot of gasoline, and I am wondering if you couldn't hitch a ride and honor us with your presence this year. The game, as you know, is on December 3d.

Sincerely,

HARRY D. WILSON, Director College All-Star Basketball Game Room 510, 326 W. Madison St.

hdw/fml